
 

June 29, 2023 
 
Deputy Director Lloyd Knight 
Rules Review Officer, 
 
Mr. Knight 
 
The Idaho Dairymen’s Association is submitting comments on two rules that are currently open for negotiated 
rulemaking: 02.04.114—Rules Governing Dairy Byproduct, and 02.04.30—Rules Governing Environmental and Nutrient 
Management.   
 
After reviewing these rules, it came to our attention that the rules have not been sufficiently updated to reflect recent 
changes to the Dairy Environmental Control Act, namely Idaho Code 37-606(2).  The changes that we are proposing are 
technical in nature, with the goal of making the rules conform to Idaho Code.  Please see attached for a redlined word 
document that details sections of the rules that we believe should be revised to conform to the statute. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you need further clarification.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Bob Naerebout 
Government Affairs Director 
Idaho Dairymen’s Association 
 
 


